
                                                                          

 

 

MEDIA RELEASE  

ENFORCEMENT OF VEHICLE ENTRY PERMIT (VEP) FROM 1 JULY 2025 AT 

THE MALAYSIA–SINGAPORE LAND BORDER 
 

 
1. The enforcement of the Vehicle Entry Permit (VEP) at the Malaysia–Singapore 

land border began on 1 October 2024. This was implemented in phases, 

starting with an advocacy approach, whereby Reminder Notices were issued 

to owners of Singapore-registered vehicles who had yet to register for the 

VEP. 

 

2. Based on this first phase of enforcement, a total of 52,012 Singaporean 

vehicles were randomly inspected, and 2,245 Reminder Notices (equivalent 

to 4.32%) were issued to vehicle owners who had not yet registered for a VEP. 

 

3. As of 2 June 2025, the statistics for RFID tag installation involving privately 

owned individual and company vehicles are as follows: 

 

RFID Tag Installation Status 

Private 

Individual 

Vehicles 

Private 

Company 

Vehicles 

RFID Tags Activated/Installed 194,507 2,660 

RFID Tags Not Yet 

Activated/Installed 
36,511 - 

Total RFID Tags Issued 231,018 2,660 

 

 

 

 



                                                                          

 

 

4. To maintain road safety, the Malaysian Government will proceed with full 

enforcement of the VEP requirement starting 1 July 2025. From this date, 

summonses will be issued to foreign vehicle owners who have not registered 

or activated VEP.  

 

5. This enforcement measure is in accordance with Section 66H(7) of the Road 

Transport Act 1987 (Act 333), which stipulates that it is an offence for any 

person to drive a foreign-registered motor vehicle into or within Malaysia 

without a valid permit. 

 

6. The enforcement procedures for foreign vehicles in relation to VEP registration 

are as follows: 

Vehicle Type 
Enforcement 

Without Valid VEP Pre-registered VEP 

Private Individual 

Vehicles 

Summons issued; payment 

must be made and VEP 

registration must be done 

BEFORE exiting Malaysia. 

Summons issued; payment 

must be made BEFORE 

exiting Malaysia. 

Private Company 

Vehicles 

Summons issued; payment 

must be made and VEP 

registration must be done 

BEFORE exiting Malaysia. 

Reminder Notice issued; 

vehicle allowed to exit 

Malaysia. 

 

7. Foreign vehicle owners issued with a summons for not having a valid VEP must 

settle the fine before exiting Malaysia. Summonses must be paid via cashless 

methods at Road Transport Department (JPJ) counters, JPJ Mobile counters, 

or online via MyEG. 



                                                                          

 

 

 

8. In light of this, JPJ urges all foreign motor vehicle owners to promptly register, 

install, and activate their RFID VEP tags to avoid any inconvenience when 

entering or leaving Malaysia in the future. 

 

 

MINISTER OF TRANSPORT MALAYSIA 

4 JUN 2025 

- END - 

 

 
About MOT: 

 

The Ministry of Transport Malaysia has determined to be the leader of an integrated, efficient and secure 

transportation system by empowering technology-based transportation systems as the catalyst for national 

development. 
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